SPWG Report to ROS

March 16th, 2004

SPWG last met February 26th and 27th, 2004.

SPWG member companies have been requested to review zone 3 relay settings (i.e. longest reaching phase distance element that will cause tripping in either direction) on lines rated 345 kV and above to determine compliance with NERC recommendations. 

Discussed proposed wording for section 1.5 of the operating guides dealing with automatic firm load shedding. A consensus could not be reached by the SPWG. DWG will present the original and alternate wording to ROS for consideration. SPWG recommends that the approved wording not preclude the use electromechanical underfrequency relays.

Updated underfrequency relay spreadsheet data to be submitted to Mark Henry by April 1, 2004. Data to include underfrequency relay information on a per bus basis (bus number used in the ERCOT short circuit case).

SPWG members to submit the amount of non-LaaR industrial load tripped during the May 15th, 2004, underfrequency event to Mark Henry by April 1, 2004.

Current year (2004) short circuit case first pass revisions were due to ERCOT by March 5, 2004.

Future year (2005-2008) short circuit cases are due to ERCOT by April 15, 2004. Data should be submitted in PSSE version 29 format.

SPWG members have agreed that the present work environment better supports compilation of the future short circuit databases starting in April rather than late summer. SPWG Procedures will be modified to reflect the revised schedule, reviewed by SPWG members and should be ready for ROS consideration at the April ROS meeting.

SPWG members are reviewing a draft document on system protection maintenance plan requirements in another NERC region (NPCC).  Members will forward comments to Mark Henry.  Further discussion/action will take place at the SPWG meeting in July.

Disturbance monitoring equipment location criteria presently applies to equipment operated at 60 kV or above. This is a change from wording previously approved by the SPWG specifying 100 kV and above. SPWG members agreed reference to 60 kV should be revised to 100 kV. An OGRR will be prepared.

Next SPWG meeting is scheduled for July 29th and 30th, 2004, in Taylor, Texas.

Jack Dahnke

SPWG Chair

